
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Covid Hotline 
 
We are constantly evolving the systems we are using to ensure the self-isolation of Covid 
positive status of staff and students is shared in a timely way with the right people. From 
today we ask that you follow the procedures set out below. 
 
Self-Isolating student  
To alert us to the fact that your child is self-isolating, but has not yet tested positive, please 
phone or email school in the normal way enquiries@carres.uk or 01529 302181. 
 
Your message will be picked up in school hours and teachers will be informed that morning 
that work needs to be set remotely. 
 
Covid Positive student 
To alert us to the fact that your child has tested Covid positive in school office hours 
(8am - 4.30pm) please phone the school directly 01529 302181. 
 
To alert us to the fact that your child has tested Covid positive out of school hours please 
email Covid19@carres.uk or phone the hotline number 07709 915343. 
      
Apologies for updating the details we sent out to you before half term. We are just trying to 
prevent staff across both schools in the Trust needing to respond to emails all 
weekend/evening. 
 
Member of Household Covid Positive 
If a member of the household has tested positive, other than the student, please simply 
contact us using the email address enquiries@carres.uk or call the main office on 01529 
302181. There is no need to call the hotline number. 
 
Public Transport 
 
We have been asked by Lincolnshire Police to advise students that when waiting for public 
transport at the end of school, particularly at locations where it is difficult to socially distance 
such as the Market Place, they should ideally wear a face mask to reduce the risk of 
transmission of the Covid-19 virus.  In addition to this, they should also try to remain within 
their year group bubble and minimise contact with students from other year groups and 
schools.  We would be grateful if you could reinforce this message with your son/daughter. 
 
 
TESCO 
 
We continue to work with our neighbours during the pandemic to help ensure the continued 
safety of the community, and in this regard I would like to inform you of TESCO’s review of 
their policy. 
 
With immediate effect TESCO will welcome students into their store to buy food for their 
breaktimes and to do shopping for their families at the end of the day. The management of 
the store would like students to respect the social distancing rules, not come into the store in 
large numbers, and only go into the store if they have an intention to buy food. TESCO 
management has stressed that its store is not a social meeting place and that their staff will 
be at the entrance to control the numbers going into the store. 
 


